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Answers to Questions on Notice 

Parliamentary departments, Department of Parliamentary Services 
 

Topic:   COO Staffing Changes 

Question:  74 

Written:  Senator Kitching 

Date set by the committee for the return of answer: 7 July 2017 

Are there any plans presently in motion to outsource, expand or reduce personnel numbers in any of 
the Chief Finance Officer, People & Governance and Parliamentary Experience Branches?  If so, 
please provide details about decision making, timeframes, numbers and desired outcomes. 

Answer 

A Central Rosters Unit is being established in People and Governance Branch.  The unit is being 
created to streamline and improve rostering of staff across DPS who are rostered using the Kronos 
time management system.  The following positions were advertised on 19 June 2017: 

• 1 Rosters Unit Manager (PEL1) 
• 1 Demand Forecaster (PSL5) 
• 1 Lead Scheduler (PSL5), and 
• 3 scheduler positions (PSL4). 

 


